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Good morning,
 
On Monday, March 7th, the Natural and Mathematical Sciences Panel of the ASC Curriculum
Committee reviewed a course proposal for Biology 2105.
 
The Panel unanimously approved the request with two contingencies and 3 recommendations:

1. Contingency: The Panel asks that the department amend the course exclusions (Course
Change Request pg. 2 under “Prerequisites and Exclusions”) to exclude students who
have taken the previous iteration of the course, Biology 1105.  Additionally, they ask
that the exclusion of students in Life Sciences majors be removed, as GE courses should
be open to all students.  The Panel understands that the department may not want
students to use this course on a life sciences major or minor (despite the allowance
that up to one course in each GE Theme may count in the major,) but asks that the
department clearly exclude this course from major/minor program guides rather than
excluding Life Sciences majors from the GE course.

2. Contingency: The Panel requests that the department remove all references to the
Embedded Literacy: Technology from the Course Change Request (pg. 1 under “Course
Change Information”), the syllabus (pg. 3 under “General Education Objectives), the
Course Proposal (pg. 1) and Appendix B: Technology Embedded Literacy Justification. 
Embedded Literacies are the purview of individual departments/major programs, who
name certain course(s) as fulfilling the EL goals and ELOs for students in their majors. 
As such, no course can be “approved” as an Embedded Literacy, because it cannot
fulfill that requirement for all students.

3. Recommendation: The Panel recommends that the department remove all reference to
the GEC (syllabus pg. 3 under “General Education Objectives).

4. Recommendation: The Panel recommends that the department include the most up-to-
date Title IX statement (syllabus pg. 11 under “Title IX”).  The most up-to-date
statement can be found here: https://asccas.osu.edu/curriculum/syllabus-elements.

5. Recommendation: The Panel recommends updating the links to the Writing Center’s
various webpages (syllabus pg. 6 under “Essays”, syllabus pg. 7 under “Health Plan”,
syllabus pg. 10 under “The Writing Center”) as The Writing Center has recently
overhauled their website, and these links no longer function.

I will return Biology 2105 to the department queue via curriculum.osu.edu in order to address the
Panel’s requests.
 
Should you have any questions about the feedback of the Panel, please feel free to contact Wendy
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Panero (faculty Chair of the NMS Panel; cc’d on this e-mail), or me.
 
Best,
Rachel
 
 
 

Rachel Steele, MA 
(Pronouns: she/her/hers / Honorific: Ms.)
Program Manager, Office of Curriculum and Assessment
College of Arts and Sciences
306 Dulles Hall  230 Annie and John Glenn Ave. Columbus, OH 43210
(614) 688-4540
 
-BLACK LIVES MATTER-
STOP AAPI HATE
DACA/undocumented ally 

           
I acknowledge that the land that The Ohio State University occupies is the ancestral and contemporary territory of the
Shawnee, Potawatomi, Delaware, Miami, Peoria, Seneca, Wyandotte, Ojibwe and Cherokee peoples. Specifically, the university
resides on land ceded in the 1795 Treaty of Greeneville and the forced removal of tribes through the Indian Removal Act of
1830. I honor the resiliency of these tribal nations and recognize the historical contexts that has and continues to affect the
Indigenous peoples of this land.

 
 


